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February 15, 2019

United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative:

On behalf of the half-million members of the Laborers’ International Union of North
America (LIUNA), I ask that you cosponsor H.R. 748, bipartisan legislation to repeal the
Cadillac Tax provision of the Affordable Care Act (ACA).

This legislation will prevent the Cadillac Tax from being implemented in 2022, and ensures
that we can finally get rid of this regressive and hurtful benefits tax once and for all. Its
original purpose was to impose a steep 40 % excise tax on “overly luxurious” plans. It,
however, will eventually impact all 181 million working class Americans who rely on their
employer for health insurance.

Despite the tax’s implementation being several years away, every union and business that
offers employer-sponsored insurance (ESI) is already having to make adjustments given
that healthcare costs are managed and negotiated several years in advance. Our members,
in lieu of wages, pay into LIUNA’s health and welfare funds that provide good healthcare
to themselves and their families, which makes our plans completely self-funded.

There are many positive aspects to the ACA, but we cannot let the unintended
consequences in the law impact the hardworking men and women we represent, nor allow
them to be collateral damage. We are proud of the benefits that we fought for over 100
years ago, and stand to protect today.

This is not a 2022 problem, this is a “now” problem. I urge you to cosponsor H.R. 748, full
repeal of the Cadillac Tax.

With kind regards, I am
Sincerely yours,
TERRYO’SULLIVAN
General President
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